



Update for Week of: November 16, 2020

Dear Liv Team Members.

At Liv, our Team members are the life blood of our organization. It is your continued dedication to the communities you work in and your personal health and wellness that is sustaining the Liv Luv culture throughout the organization. The perseverance shown by our team members during this challenging time is inspiring. We are forever grateful to our wonderful team members for your fortitude.

Please continue to practice safety measures that decrease your risk of contracting COVID-19.

Liv Arbors: Team members: 1 active

LivGenerations Pinnacle Peak: Team members: 3 active

*Communities not listed above are to be assumed to have zero active cases of COVID-19.

Any team member who experiences symptoms of COVID-19 should contact Human Resources at <u>livwell@livcommunities.com</u>, your supervisor, and your health care provider. Liv will keep all medical information private, disclosing it only on a need-to-know basis. Liv will also notify the Department of Health Services and will conduct contact tracing, as appropriate. Team members who are known to have worked in close contact with a team member who has tested positive for COVID-19 will be notified. Team members will be evaluated on a case-by-case basis by our Tempe clinical team, consistent with CDC guidelines.

All team members should continue to follow recommended social distancing rules inside and outside of work and to follow recommended hygiene practices such as

wearing a mask, frequent hand washing, using hand sanitizer, covering coughs and sneezes, disinfecting surfaces, and avoid touching their eyes, nose, and mouth.

For more information on COVID-19, including symptoms and treatment, visit the CDC website at www.cdc.gov. Continue to stay in touch with any suggestions, concerns or questions at livwell@livcommunities.com.

We are all working through this new reality together.

Sincerely,

The Liv Well Task Force

^{**} Para los miembros del equipo que requieren documentos traducidos al español, por favor envíen un correo electrónico a <u>livwell@livcommunities.com</u>. En cuanto el correo electronico sea recibido, un traductor se pondra en contacto con usted inmediatamente.